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July 5, 2022 
 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Attention: Nancy Marconi 

Dear Nancy Marconi: 

Re:  Enbridge Gas Inc. Ontario Energy Board File: EB-2022-0111 
Bobcaygeon Community Expansion Project 
Request for Adjournment and Response to Evidence Request    

 
We are legal counsel to Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) in the above referenced 
proceeding. This letter is in respect of (i) a request for an adjournment of the proceeding and (ii) 
correspondence of June 21, 2022 filed by Environmental Defence (“ED”) regarding its request 
to file evidence in this proceeding. 

Enbridge Gas respectfully requests a short adjournment of this proceeding until no later than 
October 31, 2022. Current economic and inflationary pressures continue to evolve. Given the 
current economic and inflationary environment, Enbridge Gas believes that updates to its 
market analysis and surveys must be completed to provide an appropriate basis for the 
customer attachment forecasts filed in support of the application. As Procedural Order No. 1 
has not yet been issued, the adjournment has limited prejudice to intervenors. 

With respect to ED’s correspondence, ED wishes to file a report from Dr. Heather McDiarmid 
regarding the relative costs of heat pumps.  At this time, Enbridge Gas takes no position as to 
the relevance of the proposed evidence. As Enbridge Gas does not have the specifics of the 
proposed evidence, Enbridge gas reserves its right to object to the relevance of the proposed 
evidence until the content of the evidence is better understood. As a matter of procedural 
fairness, Enbridge Gas asks that if the OEB makes provision for the proposed evidence it also 
make provision for discovery related to the proposed evidence and for Enbridge Gas to file 
responding evidence, should Enbridge Gas elect to do so. 

Yours truly, 

Charles Keizer 
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